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	Liaison Statement to STUDY GROUP 1and working Party 1A, 
and for information to ITU-T Study Group 15

	QUESTION ITU-R 236/1 - ImPact on radiocommunication systems from wireless AND wired data transmission technologies used for the support of power grid management systems


Working Party 6A has considered the advice contained in Document 6A/628 from the BR Study Group Department concerning the new Question ITU-R 236/1.  When considering the impact on the Broadcasting Service, Working Party 6A would draw the attention of Study Group 1 and Working Party 1A to information previously supplied in support of the development of Recommendation ITU-R ITU-R SM.1879-1 “The impact of power line high data rate telecommunication systems on radiocommunication systems”. 
In respect of the impact of wired data transmission technologies used for the support of power grid management systems Working Party 6A is aware that, on 16 December 2011, ITU-T Study Group 15 approved Recommendation ITU-T G.9955, which covers use of PLT for power grid management purposes (Smart Grid). This Recommendation deals with the physical layer specification for narrowband OFDM communications using PLT over indoor and outdoor low voltage lines, medium voltage lines, and also through transformers (low-voltage to medium-voltage and medium-voltage to low-voltage power lines). It covers both urban and long distance rural communications for power grid management, such as grid to utility meter applications, advanced metering infrastructure (AMI), and other Smart Grid applications, including electric vehicle charging stations, home automation, and home area networking (HAN) communications scenarios. 

As explained during the ITU Forum on PLT held on 27 May 2011, the frequency ranges being considered for use under Recommendation ITU-T G.9955 have been selected with compatibility with radiocommunication services in mind.  Following its approval, Working Party 6A is content that Recommendation ITU-T G.9955 should be used as a worldwide reference standard for power grid management applications using PLT.

However, as became apparent during the ITU Forum on PLT, there is widespread concern in ITU‑R and ITU-T that other Standards Development Organisations and manufacturer groupings are producing various specifications for PLT products without giving proper consideration to compatibility with radiocommunication services.
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